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	MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

THE MEDINAH PARK DISTRICT, DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS

OCTOBER 18, 2017

	The Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Medinah Park District, DuPage County, Illinois was held on Wednesday, October 18, 2017 at the Park District’s Connolly Recreation Center located at 22W130 Thorndale Avenue, Medinah, Illinois.                                     

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Lance Murphy.

Roll Call was taken showing the following members present;                      

Commissioners    Lance Murphy, President; Maryann Grygiel, Treasurer; 

                             Jean Ott, Commissioner; John Blankenship,Commissioner
 Also Present:     
Bruce Baum, Executive Director/Secretary; 

                             Bryan Mraz, Park Attorney,

                             Vince DeGrado, Superintendent of Parks;  
                             Maria Piworski, Business Manager; 
                             Scott Meyer, Program/Facility Operations Supervisor     
                            General Public:  Lawrence Brady, Wayne Meyers, Irene Jarocinski
Mr. Murphy recognized a quorum.

Mr. Murphy led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Murphy asked if there were any additions, corrections or deletions to the Agenda.  Mr. Baum said we will need to go into Executive Session.  It was moved by Lance Murphy and seconded by Jean Ott to approve the Agenda as presented.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  There was none.   
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye.        Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship
Nay:        None

Absent:   None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lance Murphy and seconded by Maryann Grygiel to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of September 20, 2017, as presented.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Lance Murphy
Nay:         None
Absent:    None
Motion Carried.  

Mr. Baum said that Commissioner Ott sent a Thank You note to all the Staff and Board of Commissioners for making her day brighter with the arrival of the flower bouquet.  Mr. Baum said we received an invitation to the District 11 State of the District meeting for Thursday November 2, 2017 at 7:00PM.  
It was moved by Maryann Grygiel and seconded by John Blankenship to approve the payment of Bills dated September 27, 2017 totaling $2,327.29. Mr. Murphy asked for discussion. Commissioner Ott asked about the cost value of cutting checks for very small amounts.  Director Baum referenced using a petty cash line item in the future to handle these types of billing transactions. 

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel 
Nay:       None
Absent:  None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Maryann Grygiel and seconded by Jean Ott to approve the payment of future Bills dated October 10, 2017 totaling $92,998.63.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  John Blankenship asked about electronic bill paying options for District invoices.  Discussion ensued about this format of paying invoices.  
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       John Blankenship, Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott
Nay:       None

Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Maryann Grygiel and seconded by Lance Murphy to approve the payment of Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF (liability)-August 2017-$52,204.55.  Mr. Murphy asked for questions.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship 

Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Abstain: None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Maryann Grygiel and seconded by Jean Ott to approve the payment of Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF(liability) for the month of September, 2017 totaling $72,845.24.  Mr. Murphy asked for questions.  There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:       Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship,  Lance Murphy

Nay:       None

Absent:  None

Abstain: None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lance Murphy and seconded by John Blankenship to approve the Treasurer’s Report for the month ending September 30, 2017 as presented.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  Commissioner Ott asked about the movement of certain banking funds in order to attain better interest rates.  Attorney Mraz reminded the Board that any movement of funds in excess of certain levels needed collatoralization.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:        Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel 
Nay:        None
Absent:   None
Motion Carried.

Mr. DeGrado said with the lack of grass growth at this time, we currently are able to finish some of our many year-end projects.  It has given us the opportunity to tackle the brush and weeding along the train station fence lines and the center islands in the East lot.  We have added new layers of woodchips to the base of our trees and within our landscaping. Upon the removal of the wind damaged Ash trees (3) at Manary Park, we removed the woodchips, leveled off the dirt, removed old roots, added seed and raked smooth the area. Any new trees that replace these tree losses will not be placed in the same spots.  The Village of Roselle was given permission to address some water intake issues near Manary Park that required repair of a pipe that feeds into the Park pond.  Commissioner Blankenship asked Mr. DeGrado about pathway water issues, garbage cans in the pond and the rock displacement under the pier.  Supt. DeGrado spoke to these issues. 
Mr. Baum reported that Joe Donaldson was kind enough to prepare his last report.  Mr. Baum introduced Scott Meyer to the Board of Commissioners as our new Recreation Supervisor of Facility Operations.  Recreation highlights included the event on Friday, October 13, from 6-9:30pm as we will hosted our annual Autumn Happenings event.  We had just over 80 children attend this event.  Jean Ott asked about having the Haunted House come back and Mr. Baum explained the difficulty, staff time commitment and expense in prepping an event that only ran one evening for 3 total hours.
Mr. Baum reported that all the fire extinguishers (in both buildings and in all the vehicles) had their annual inspection.  They were serviced and at least one had to be replaced.  Mark Goode communicated with Supt. DeGrado that it’s time to start making sure the sled hill and ice rink areas are inspected, cleaned and ready for the upcoming winter season.  We will make sure everything is ready for the season.  Jeremy Weres attended a PDRMA safety class on the safe operation of a large wood chipper, which we own and operate.
Ms. Piworski has been working on an estimate of our 2017 tax levy to be received in our 2018 fiscal year.  The safest amount which we can ask for and still be under the requirements for “Truth in Taxation” is $1,194,365.00. We are safely under all limits in our capped funds.  Through the end of 2017, we are expected to receive $1,148,972.20 in tax revenue.  On Wednesday October 11th, she attended a Business Managers meeting through IPRA’s Business Managers H.R. Group at NEDSRA in Addison.  The topic of discussion was the new salary survey and compensation presented by Kathryn O’Connor of the Management Association.  Emphasis was made on the need for salary ranges for positions and the need to know the market value of such.  The department received some positive news this past month from the Illinois Department of Revenue.  Municipal agencies will no longer be required to repay from future distributions the amount overpaid to all agencies of Personal Property Replacement Tax.  This is good news for all municipalities as the total amount overpaid to all agencies was $168 million.
Mr. Baum asked if there were any questions related to the Park Ranger Report for September, 2017.  All parks are doing very well with no security issues at this time. 
There was none.
Management is presently interviewing candidates for two key positions, the Communications and Marketing opening and the Business Manager opening.  Over 100 participants partook in the annual Homecoming Dance on September 29th in Lombard. 

The process for establishing the 2018 Fiscal Year Budget and Tax Levy ordinance is underway and on schedule, with completion of the goal-setting last month and the “Estimate of Tax to be Levied” appearing on this month’s agenda.  Staff has been issued budget worksheets as part of the fiscal planning process. A draft of the actual Levy Ordinance will be completed in early November by staff.
The following items will be seen next month on the November meeting agenda-Approval of schedule of 2018 regular board meetings and the Tax Levy Ordinance.  We are also scheduled to have the election of Board Vice-President and possible appointments on the agenda.
The upcoming annual IPRA conference is scheduled for January, 2018 at the Conrad Hilton in Chicago.  Mr. Baum spent a few moments at the Board Meeting briefly discussing individual’s interest in attending (registration and lodging options).  Please keep in mind that the 2018 NRPA Conference is scheduled for Indianapolis for September 25-27.  If there are those who may have an interest in attending this opportunity as opposed to the State conference, we will need to know this as well.
Enclosed is a 3rd quarter revue report covering the period of January-September, 2017 for the West Parking Lot at the Metra station. We will be pleased to answer any questions.  Jean Ott mentioned how the number of voided tickets had gone down.
The staff provided information to the Board on the progress of the construction projects underway at Riha Park.  Work got underway the week of October 2nd and should extend through the early part of the month of November.  Playground work is nearing completion while earth work for the soccer area still has some time ahead for completion.
Over the past 2 board meetings, there has been some discussion amongst the Board referencing a need to determine a Board Officers Selection process that will fundamentally create a fair and just system for all Board Members to hold varying offices over a set span of time.  Because our Vice-President seat still stands vacant, staff is recommending a discussion to take place amongst Board Members that will determine a proper and lasting process moving forward.  Commissioner Grygiel wanted to express the need to have an open discussion on position interest.  Commissioner Ott mentioned a rotation option for positions.  Discussion ensued about the time of year to elect and appoint board officers.  Commissioner Ott referenced the possibility of holding officer elections just after the April elections.  It is most important to determine a process moving forward and not just about actual elections/appointments.  Attorney Mraz brought some insight into various examples of how different districts handle these elections.  Staff is concerned that moving forth with a full election in November removes the importance of installing specific processes that will provide a path for future officer elections and appointments.  Discussion ensued about specific Board Member position interests and the need to keep the Executive Director as the appointed Secretary of the Board.   Commissioner Blankenship is concerned because we don’t have a full board that moving forward in November is a risk.  Determining a full slate should not happen until an agreed process is in place and a full board is in place.  Moving forward, the Vice-President will be voted upon in November and all other officers and appointments will take place in June of 2018.  An appointment of a Treasurer may be needed based upon the outcome of the Vice-President election.          
John Blankenship asked if staff had yet to explore Metra payments via a token process as a way for daily patrons to pay via credit card for multiple days.  Mr. Baum said staff was still investigating this possible service.  We would need to install this in the 2018 fiscal year based upon foreseen expenses tied to this payment option.  Jean Ott asked Mr. Baum if there was a photo sent to NRPA for the annual photo contest.  He did not find a suitable one to send.  Jean Ott thanked Mr. Baum for registering her and Maryann Grygiel for the IAPD Gala Event in Wheeling.  It was a wonderful and fun event and would be nice if all Board Members could go next year.  Commissioner Ott asked about the youth basketball program and specific registrations for various levels of our offerings.  Discussion ensued on the credit card payment process at the front counter and where some training still needed to be finalized.  The security camera system was discussed and how front desk staff can view certain room views.  Discussion ensued about certain marketing opportunities and giveaways for our citizens (calendars, etc.).  Commissioner Blankenship asked about the mailing of the seasonal brochure as he reported some citizens were not receiving it in the mail.  Director Baum explained our mailing process with our brochure printing company.
There were no citizen comments.
There was no Old Business.
Mr. Baum explained the Estimated Levy process.  Commissioner Blankenship asked if there was a way to determine how an individual home would be impacted by this levy increase.  Discussion ensued.  It was moved by Jean Ott and seconded by Maryann Grygiel that the Park Board set the estimate of taxes to be levied for fiscal year 2018 at $1,050,802 in the aggregate funds and $143,563 in the non-aggregate funds for a total of $1,194,365.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE: 

Aye:       John Blankenship, Lance Murphy Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott 
Nay:       None
Absent:  None
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lance Murphy and seconded by Jean Ott to go into to Executive Session at 8:52PM under Section 2(C)1 and 2(C)3 of the Open Meetings Act.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion. There was none.

ROLL CALL VOTE: 

Aye:       Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship
Nay:       None. 

Absent:  None

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Jean Ott and seconded by Maryann Grygiel to adjourn the Executive Session at 10:00PM.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion. There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE: 

Aye:       Maryann Grygiel, Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Lance Murphy
Nay:       None. 
Absent:  None

Motion Carried
It was moved by Jean Ott and seconded by Maryann Grygiel to return to the regular board meeting of October 18, 2017 at 10:01PM. President Murphy asked for discussion. There was none.
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Aye:           Jean Ott, John Blankenship, Lance Murphy, Maryann Grygiel

Nay:           None

Absent:      None

Motion Carried.

There was none

It was moved by Lance Murphy and seconded by Maryann Grygiel to adjourn the regular board meeting at 10:03PM.  Mr. Murphy asked for discussion.  There was none.

All in favor:  Aye.  
Opposed:      None.   
Motion Carried.
Respectfully submitted,
                            Bruce Baum
                            ___________________________________________

                            Secretary

                            Date:_________________________
                            ____________________________________________

                            Lance Murphy - President
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Approval of Salaries, Social Security, Medicare and IMRF(liability)-August
2017 - $52,204.55
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